
Dear [INSERT],

Patient safety demands barcoding of medicines to the single unit – we ask for your assistance.

We, the undersigned signatories, write to you as a leader within the pharmaceutical industry, to draw your attention to, and seek your response to, the need for systematic barcoding of medicines to the single unit in order to prevent medication administration errors in hospitals.

Medication errors are one of the most common causes of preventable adverse events in the healthcare system. Amongst the common causes of medication error is the occurrence of error at the point of administrating medicine in hospital. This can include:
· providing the incorrect dose, 
· administering the wrong medicine, 
· delivering the medicine to the patient at the wrong time, and,
· supplying the medicine via the incorrect route of administration.

One proven and effective means of managing these risks has been the development of barcoded medication administration (BCMA) systems. This requires that, at the point of administering a medication at the bedside, the nurse scans a patient's identification bracelet and the unit dose of the medication being administered. The system alerts the nurse to any mismatch of patient identity or of the name, dose, or route of administration of the medication. BCMA reduces medication errors by ensuring the five ‘rights’ of medication administration: the right patient, drug, dose, route, and time. BCMA systems produce 54–87% reductions in errors during administration of medications[footnoteRef:1]. [1:  AMIA Podcast. Bar Code Medication Administration Evidence. Available athttp://www.amia.org/podcasts (last accessed 7 February 2009.

] 


However, such systems are made complex and difficult for hospitals to put into place because the pharmaceutical industry does not currently place identifying barcodes on the single unit of the primary package of medicines.

In hospitals, medicines are split from the original containers in order to provide the individual dose forms to the nurse teams on wards. With no identifying barcode on the primary package (e.g. the blister pack), barcoded medication administration systems can only be put in place if the hospital can organise its own barcoding overlay systems – a cost and complexity too far for most health systems.

[bookmark: _GoBack]We, the undersigned, therefore request you signal your personal support for the creation of a bespoke industry-stakeholder Task-and-Finish Group, at the European level, to agree a timetable and way forward for achieving systematic barcoding of medicines to the single unit for the purpose of improving patient safety.

We suggest this task and finish group be led as a partnership between EFPIA-[Medicines for Europe?] and hospital stakeholders. 

We therefore request you signal to [Richard.bergstrom@efpia.eu/Adrian@medicinesforeurope.com] your personal support for such an initiative.

This would build on the previously anticipated commitment to cooperation of 2012.
http://www.efpia.eu/mediaroom/37/67/EAHP-and-EFPIA-to-work-together-on-the-future-of-medicines-bar-coding-to-the-single-unit

Further information about the need for single unit barcoding of medicines is available here: http://www.eahp.eu/practice-and-policy/bar-coding-medicines-to-the-single-unit

We look forward to your reply.

Kind regards,

Etc.
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